Carrick Academy Parent Council AGM
Monday 8th September 2014
At 7pm

Meeting Room, Carrick Academy

In attendance 
Shona Stevens - Head Teacher, Sina Currie - Chairperson, Emma Broun, Sharon Robb, Aileen Thom, Janet Limond, Hugh Paterson, Moira Paton, Shona McMillan, Emma Broun, Alison Ronald – School Captain, Jade McMorland – School Captain
Apologies
Alan Thom, Derek Hogg
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Proposed by Janet Limond, seconded by Shona McMillian
Chairpersons Report

Sina raised concerns about the numbers in attendance and the lack of support for Parent Council.

Election of Office Bearers

Chairperson - Sina Currie

Vice Chairperson - Aileen Fisher

Treasurer - Janet Limond

Secretary - Emma Broun

Elected Member – Hugh Paterson

Treasurers Report
Balance as at 01/09/2013






     £

INCOME

13/12/13
Christmas Concert





  391.30

10/03/14
Race Night






1873.00

10/03/14
Bag Pack






  447.00

13/03/14
Race Night






    35.00

20/03/14 
Optex Leisure Donation




  100.00

19/06/14
School Show






  428.00

27/06/14
Charity Shop






1332.87

30/06/14
Rag Bag Collection





  118.05

EXPENDITURE

20/01/14
Carrick Academy (Science Dept)



 250.00

31/03/14
C Broun (Food for Race Night)



   50.00



Carrick Academy (Prize Giving)



 600.00



Carrick Academy (Nature Club)



 200.00

02/06/14
Carrick Academy (English Dept 750.00, Modern



Language £300.00 & S1 & S2 
Trips 750.00


1800.00

18/06/14
J Limond (Float for Charity Shop)



  100.00

Balance as at 31/08/2014






2006.49

Head Teacher Report

School Roll 

This was estimated at 502 but the return figure was 520 so we will be entitled to additional staffing. 

School Staff  

Mrs Toner is still absent from work and is making satisfactory progress; as a result, Alex Mattinson will continue in her acting PT role.  Sandra Bryden is covering the ‘long-term’ supply. 

Lindsay Gibb has started in the Maths Dept. taking the place of Mary Howie. 

Linsey Melvin has started in the Biology Dept. 2 days per week to cover Stacey Wrightson’s maternity leave. 

Tom Campbell is back with us in the Business Studies Dept. after the staff member who was compulsory transferred to us went to another school.  The post has been advertised but no candidates applied; we have identified a member of staff who is willing to take the post, we are awaiting PVG checks to be completed. 

NQT’s are as follows: 

Laura Francis – Modern Languages 

Robert Micallef-Eynaud – Biology 

Lewis Livingstone – PE 

Louisa Maestranzi will leave us at the end of the month to take up a full-time post in Belmont Academy.  Her post has been advertised. 

Blair Thomson was appointed as the permanent Technical Technician. 

Carey Stewart has been recommended for the post of library Assistant while Haley Milne will be out School Librarian one day per fortnight. 

Renee Bell has left from Pupil Support; we are awaiting her vacancy being filled. 

Audrey McCulloch was compulsory transferred to Cairn PS.  Vivian Simpson and Jennifer Meddings both join us as School Assistants. 

Mary Connelly has retired after many years at the school; Heather Nicol will be our new School Finance Officer. 

School Website 

This has been re-vamped and the department information will be updated throughout the year.  The Standards and Quality Report for 2013-2014 gives an update on the work we completed and the improvements we completed last year.  The School Improvement Plan for 

Session 2014-2015 reflects the tasks that we will undertake this academic session.  Both of these documents can be found on the school website. 

SQA Results 

We are pleased with our attainment in S4; the first year of the New Qualifications.  The S4 attainment has steadily dropped over the last 4 years and this is the first time that this pattern has changed in that time.  Attainment in S5 has decreased; this was not helped by the changes in staffing in the school in session 2013-2014.  We have implemented a new tracking policy which will enable us to engage with learners and their parents quicker to support young people who are ‘off track’ or underachieving.  We have evaluated the number of subjects our young people are studying in S6 and where appropriate the number has been increased.  The Common Room has also been closed – if pupils are not timetable for classes, they have been asked to identify the member of staff that they will be working with so that there time is productive. 

Curriculum Change – The 6,6,6 model 

The change to the number of subjects studied and the model being implemented was explained.  This will be presented at a Parent consultation meeting tomorrow night. 

Accommodation Changes 

It is planned to move Art back to the Art Barn in the old building – to accommodate this move, another room will need to be refurbished.  SAC have agreed to fund this change. 

The Library will no longer be staffed full-time.  It will be relocated into the Assembly Room and the Assembly room will be moved to the Library.  This will give us a bigger hall for the assemblies to take place; it will also provide a better examination hall. 

After a visit from the Fire Dept, and to minimise smoke inhalation during a fire, the stairwells in the old building are being enclosed.  This work will be carried out throughout the year. 

It is intended to refit the wifi room with formica desks and put in 30 PC’s; this will enable classes to access ICT; especially classes of more than 20.  This will be funded from the school budget.  It is requested that the Parent Council support in the funding of purchasing 30 PC’s at a cost of £400 each. 

Duke of Edinburgh 

The meetings take place on a Wednesday at lunchtime; this is advertised daily through the ‘Daily Newsletter’.  Mr Julian Barr is the contact person who runs Duke of Edinburgh within the school.  The Bronze qualifier expedition will take place on the 18 and 19 of September. 

Correspondence

A letter was received from The Nature Club thanking The Parent Council for their donation,

All S.A.C information being forwarded by email.

A requested was put to The Parent Council by Michael Murray – Science Department for a donation towards a trip for a proportion of S2 pupils to visit Whitelee’s Farm. It was agreed up to £200.00 would be given to fund transportation.

Fundraising Update – Summer Ball
At present we still do not have a band for this event, various suggestions were made. If anyone manages to find a band available on the 4th October, please advise Shona. If we unable to find a band we will have a disco. A request was also made for prizes to auction and bottles for raffling on the night. Tickets were given out to be sold.

A.O.C.B

Aileen Fisher raised a concern about, “friend requests” on the school Facebook page. 

Aileen was advised to accept them however if there were any issue to block the culprit.

Issues were raised by parents about the number of subjects pupils will study in S6

Date of next meeting
Monday 10th November 2014
